Exhibit 1

Jimmi Serﬂin{

From: William Gartz <william.gartz@ gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, February 01, 2018 10:22 AM
To: Jimmi Serfling

Subject: Code violations

Categories: HANDLE NOW!, Take action

Hi Jimmi,

We are wrapping up the landscape for our permit along the shoreline. We should have final inspection in the next
couple of weeks.

However, | notice our neighbor Mr. Miller is doing construction work along the shoreline within the 25’ setback. |
suspect it is without a permit because none of his site work has had a permit. Which, of course, the city still has done
nothing about.

Mr. Miller also constructed a gate to his property across the driveway. | suspect that also was done without a permit
and | believe his work trespasses onto our property. Can you please confirm that Mr. Miller has a permit for all the
work he is doing and has done, and confirm that his new gate was surveyed and is shown to be located entirely on his
property.

Thank you.
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